


repair policy is not a school-based decision, it is a HCPSS district level decision, so
unfortunately, I do not have the authority to make any adjustments to the repair
expectations.   

I know that this change will take some adjusting for all.  Please know that administrative
and leadership team will review the practice before the end of November to
determine if we need to make any changes.   

Sincerely, 
Lisa R. Smithson
Principal
Bonnie Branch Middle School

From: 
Sent: Wednesday, August 13, 2025 10:43 AM
To: Lisa R. Smithson <Lisa_Smithson@hcpss.org>
Cc: Emily Perry <Emily_Perry@hcpss.org>
Subject: [External] Concern over new backpack policy
 

Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is important

! CAUTION: This email originated from outside of HCPSS. Do not click links or open
attachments, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Principal Smithson,
I am writing to express my strong concern about the new BBMS policy requiring students to store their
backpacks in lockers for the entire school day.
This change will make it far more difficult for students to stay organized and prepared for class. 
Restricting access to needed materials will only increase the chances of forgotten homework, books, or
supplies—especially with such short transitions between classes.
The policy also raises serious concerns about the safety of valuable school-issued equipment. Without
backpacks, students will be carrying Chromebooks and other items in their hands all day, making them
far more susceptible to being dropped or accidentally or even intentionally knocked from someone
else’s hands. I would like to know if the school will be changing its Chromebook repair policy to reflect
the increased likelihood of damage.
I do not believe this new policy serves the best interests of students, and I urge you to reconsider its
impact on both academic success and the care of school property.
Sincerely,




